
Sheriff’s Citizens Advisory Board 

March 13, 2017 

Minutes 

 
Attendees:  

 Knesovich, Ozzie (SCSO)  O’Neill, Leigh    Davisson, Mike 

 Kranich, Gregory  Mackenzie, Tom   Papich, Tiffanie  

Johnson, Skip    Winn, Kenneth L.  Peetz, Brandi   

 Marlett, Larry    Samadi, Mehrdad  King, Verne     

West, Bob   James, Steve (new member)      

  

Guests: 

Stephanie Richards         

 

The meeting was called to order at 5:31pm. 
 

The minutes of the February 13, 2017 meeting were approved 

 

Stephanie Richards, a recent law school (Gonzaga) graduate was a non-speaking guest at our meeting. 

She was there to observe the group and the criminal justice system.  

 

Old Business: 

 New Member: Steve James gave an introduction of himself 

o Recently moved to Spokane from California 

o Retired from Law Enforcement in 2009 

o 34-year Law Enforcement career 

o CAB acknowledged the quantity of retired law enforcement members of our group and 

will pay special attention to future candidates with respect to keeping the CAB from 

appearing to heavy with former/retired law enforcement members. 

o The CAB took a vote on Mr. James and by a vote of 10 to 1 welcomed him into the 

group.  

 Holyk Case Update 

o A settle was reached for $1M, between the county and the parents, no fault admitted. 

 Personal email on the SCSO server – Jeff not in attendance, will look for an update next month 

 CAB on Social Media presentation by Brandi Peetz 

o We were shown screen shots of what other oversight groups are doing (Facebook, 

Twitter, etc.) 

o Discussed the benefits of social media 

o An administrator of the groups social media has not been determined, Brandi is open to 

the position. 

o All social media items we post will become part of public record.  

 

New Business: 

2017 NACOLE National Conference (Sept. 10 – 14, 2017 

 Conference News -Discussion of three 2017 01RFPs and their consolidation. 

 Scholarship Opportunities – There are several local scholarships available at NACOLE.org 

 Volunteers – Volunteers will be needed during the NACOLE conference and everyone will be 

asked to participate.    

Kathryn Olsen Recommendations (Remaining talking points) – This topic will be addressed at the next 

meeting, due to time constaints. 



 

 

Greg Kranich read the response letter he received from NACOLE.  

 

The CAB decided that the April meeting will be cancelled as many members of our group will be 

attending the Citizens Academy on the Monday of our normal meeting. 

 

Meeting adjourned 7:30pm. 

 

Next Meeting: 

May 8, 2017 at 5:30 pm at Spokane Regional Health District (1101 W. College, Room 140) 

 

Minutes Submitted by 

Leigh O’Neill, Secretary 


